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 This week at Lincolnshire 
 

Thursday, June 27 
7:00 p.m.  Leadership Team  

 
       Annual Conference  

                                 July 3 thru July 7 - Greensboro, N. C. 
  

 

 

 

 

Next Sunday’s Forum    

Pastor Alberto Cervantes’ Story  

Next Sunday, June 30, we will 
hear the story of Pastor 
Cervantes and his family. He will 
tell of how they came from 
Mexico and Honduras to Fort 
Wayne.  Learn about his call to 
ministry and what brought them 
to settle in Fort Wayne.   This is a 
presentation you will not want to 
miss as our Honduran friends 
share their stories with us. 

 
Leadership Team Meets Thursday, June 27 

The monthly Leadership Team meets this coming Thursday, June 27 at 
6:30 p.m.  Both current and new board members are urged to attend this 
meeting. The first half hour will be an introduction of the new members 
and recognition of current members.  Time will be spent reviewing the 
workings of the monthly agenda, how Leadership co-chairs share 
responsibilities,  how motions are made, who is eligible to vote and a short 
review of the Plan of Organization under which leadership functions.  
Again, this is a very important meeting and you are urged to attend!  
Current members, please bring your Blue Books of By-Laws. 

____________________________________ 
 

 
When we receive the bread offered during Holy 
Communion, it’s the spiritual equivalent of receiving 
free bread. No matter how you slice it in terms of your 
own denominational tradition, the “real” bread and 
“real” drink connect us deeply and spiritually with God 
through Christ. We are nourished by the grace we 

receive, encouraged by the diverse crowd around us and 
strengthened to live life to the full. There’s no substitute for 

the love and life we experience when we break the Bread of Life. Like Peter 
we cry out, “Lord, to whom [else] shall we go? You have the words of 
eternal life” (John 6:68, NIV). We will share Holy Communion this morning 
to close the worship service.  



IT’S A 
 

SMALL 
 

 WORLD 
 

 AFTER 
  

ALL! 
 

Just who is this darling little girl who woos us with her smiles on 
Sunday mornings?  Her name is Ariyah Kay Marie Cook.  She will be 
six months old on June 28th.  Her parents are Hannah Heare and 
Greg Cook. She has two brothers, Bentlee is seven and Elijah is 
three.  Currently she likes any toy she can put in her mouth. So far 
one of her favorite foods is bananas.  She isn’t crawling yet but is 
working on sitting up unassisted.  She rolls over a lot and is a little 
wiggle worm.  
Ariyah began coming to church with us because we were asked to 
watch over them one night and had church the next morning. Elijah 
started asking his mom to go “to school” with Uncle Ricky and Aunt 
Beth so we just started taking them on Saturday nights.  We love 
having Ariyah at our house and she always has a big smile for us. 
And when she sleeps, she has to have a blanket to bury her face in 
until she is asleep.    ~ Bethany Mann    
P.S.  And her Lincolnshire family loves having her here with us! 

____________________________________ 
 

Dear Lincolnshire Family, 
 I don’t know how many times I can 
express my utmost gratitude, but here goes 
another shot. I wanted to thank you not only 

for the thoughtful graduation celebration and 
marvelous cake, but also for all the love and support you’ve 

shown me since I came to Lincolnshire. Thank you for your guidance 
during high school, encouragement while I was in Ireland and the 
continued love as I prepare for my next stage of life. Thank you ALL! 
                                                       Love and Blessings, Zoe Vorndran 

 
 

July 6  Fred Ilnicki 
 

  Becky Oetting 
 
July 8  Marilyn Drudge 
  
  Bruce Stalter 
 
July 19  Herb Tripp 
 
July 20  Jan Williams 
 

 
 
July 17   Bob and Marty Kaylor 
 
July 26  Paul and Cheryl Thomas 
 

____________________________________ 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
THANK YOU, THANK YOU and THANK YOU to the ladies who have been 
cleaning out the church attic this last week.  This was a difficult job given 
the temperature in the attic and the amount of articles that needed 
identification as to their purpose or simply “what is this?”  Although 
much discarding was done, many “treasures” were also discovered.  It 
will be exciting to see these treasures being displayed around the church 
as seasons change.   Thank you again! 

____________________________________ 
 

Speaking of trash…please do not put coffee cups, used tissues, 
wrappers,etc.  in the recycling bin by the sanctuary door.  The bulletins 
are sorted out on Mondays to be recycled and it’s kinda messy to sort 
through trash.                       
 


